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Ms Niamh Smyth T.D.,       
Dáil Éireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street, 
Dublin 2 
 
 
8th July 2022 
 
 
Re:  PQ ref 34614/22 - Rathcorrick Day Centre - DSPQ21016(2) 
 
Details 
Status of development for greenfield site for day service in Cavan planned for 
decommission of Rathcorrick Day Services 
 
To ask the Minister for Health the status of a planned project, development of a greenfield 
site for Day Services in Cavan and planned decommission of Rathcorrick Day Services; 
and if he will make a statement on the matter. - Niamh Smyth 
 
 
Dear Deputy Smyth, 
 
I refer to your recent correspondence in relation to the development of a green field site 
for Day Services in Cavan and planned decommission of Rathcorrick Day Services.  I 
have examined the matter and the following outlines the position. 
 
The plan for the development of a green field site for Day Services in Cavan was 
unsuccessful due to the funding required for this project not being allocated to Community 
Healthcare Cavan, Donegal, Leitrim, Monaghan & Sligo Disability Services.  Disability 
Services are aware of the need to develop a new Day Services premises to replace the 
current Rathcorrick Day Centre.  This proposal has been placed on the HSE 
projections/estimates for 2021, 2022 and again for 2023 for consideration.  The outcome 
of the Estimates process regarding funding allocation will be known in Quarter 1, 2023.  
Cavan Monaghan Disability team have liaised with the HSE Estates Department in relation 
to early stage planning for the development of a new Day Service to replace the existing 
Rathcorrick Centre.   
 
I trust this information is of assistance to you but should you have any further queries 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
  

 
__________________________________ 
Edel Quinn  
Head of Service Disability CHO1 
Ceann na Seirbhíse Míchumas 
Eagraíocht Chúram Sláinte Limistéar 1 


